
Hello, 
 
I am urgently communicating my vaccine injury testimony to oppose House Bill 3063 that would remove 
all non-medical exemptions in Oregon state.  
 
Back in 2010, I was prepping for a trip to Africa, in which I was informed I needed several vaccinations in 
order to make the trip. In one single day, I received 4 vaccinations (Hep A #2, Typhoid, Flu and IPU). 
Later that year I also received DTaP and Polio. Immediately following I experienced extreme 
gastrointestinal pain like never before. I could not eat ANYTHING without my body going into complete 
shut-down mode. I was bloated, constipated, sharp pains all over my abdomen. My trip was spent laid 
up on a bed, in the fetal position, crying in agony from abdominal pain. Come to later to find out after 
seeing 10+ doctors I had 'IBS', which really doesn't diagnose anything. I had extreme levels of candida, 
small intestinal bacteria overgrowth, leaky gut syndrome, let alone migraines that laid me up for a few 
days.  
 
Prior to receiving these vaccines I was a multi-sport athlete, a coach and avid outdoor recreation 
enthusiast. My diet was very healthy, and my body could digest anything with ease and NO PAIN. Ever 
since that doctor visit in 2010 it has been the hardest up road battle of my life. Thankfully I have found 
immense help and guidance from amazing Naturopathic doctors. I have NEVER received a vaccine since 
and refuse to inject poison into my body. They CONCUR!!!  
 
If this bill passes, it will discriminate against a minority population, on vaccine injury and the 
impossibility of getting a medical exemption in Oregon, and on the fact that Oregon’s un-vaccinated rate 
is only 2.6%. Mandating liability-free vaccines that have not been properly safety tested is in direct 
opposition to the first tenet of the Nuremberg Code: The voluntary consent of the human subject is 
absolutely essential.  
 
Please consider researching this WITHOUT the influence of big pharma.  
 
Sincerely, 
Bree Kendrick 
Hood River, Oregon 
 


